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MEDIA RELEASE 

           April 20, 2023  
 

 

Work starts at Victory Park Caravan Park Wilcannia   
 
Central Darling Shire Council is pleased to advise that work has started at the Victory 
Park Caravan Park at Wilcannia. A new amenities block is being built at the park.  
 
This is a much-needed project, and it was exciting to see the site pegged out with the 
long-awaited work underway.     
 
The project will include an accessible bathroom, family bathroom and laundry, male 
and female accessible showers, and toilets. Work will also include new concrete 
footpaths surrounding the amenity block, new roof, and stormwater drains.  
 
Once complete it is hoped that the new amenities will help boost tourism in the region 
because new and improved caravan park facilities will encourage visitors to stay 
longer and spend more time in the area. 
 
The work is being funded by a grant of $489,665 from the Department of Climate 
Change, Energy, the Environment and Water. Council thanks the Australian 
Government for the funding support, without it the project would not be possible.  
 
Ends.   Media Contact: Gabrielle Johnston 0472 787 022 
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